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December 2015 Newsletter

Another Christmas is upon us and December’s Show and Tell proved that we have
all been using ideas and inspirations gained from Show and Tell items, websites
and workshops to produce a variety of lovely gifts for friends and family.
Elizabeth’s square box with the corner pockets has been reproduced several
times along with items from the Christmas-themed workshop held in November.

I can barely believe that it is a year ago that Irene and I first showed you the
quilt for the 2015 Block of the Month project. Since that time we have worn
through a multitude of blades cutting calico and black fabric, tested our joint
maths skills in working out the most economical way to cut the kits and twiddled
and fiddled more fabric blocks for demonstration samples than we care to count.
Most of you will now have all your monthly kits issued to you and we look forward
to seeing the completed quilts as they come along to Show and Tell. Amazingly,
the fabric that we bought for the whole project - approximately 160 metres of it,
was not far out calculation-wise with very little wastage. Irene and I would like
to thank you all for our gift which we will enjoy with our husbands in the new
year. You can look forward to their report of the event!

Our exciting news for 2016 is that we now have the dates for our exhibition - 17th

June - 8th July 2016 - and lots of submissions from you all to show. The exhibition
team now have the task of sorting through and planning to display it all to its
best advantage.

Here’s hoping we all have an enjoyable Christmas season whether it is spent with
family and friends or quietly at home. But whatever you do and wherever you do
it, remember to:
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Member Feature

Francoise Brown

I do not have a formal art background but I have been sewing for a long time -
self-taught. At 18 I was making my own trouser suits and beach wear. Then, once
I was married I enjoyed dressmaking and making baby clothes - I also love
embroidery and canvas-work. You can find photographs of two of my works on
the next page. They are both antique chairs from my grandparent’s house which
I have given a new lease of life. Each took me a whole year to complete!

More than twenty years ago I asked a good friend (American from Pennsylvania)
to bring me back from the US fabrics for patchwork as it did not exist in
Andalucia at that time. He brought back a lot of assorted, pre-cut hexagonal
pieces. He also brought a wonderful book “Quilters’ Complete Guide” which is
still my bible to this day! And that started me off - so my patchwork and quilting
is also self-taught. I produced my first patchwork quilt - a traditional
‘Grandmother’s Flower Garden’ (see next page for photograph).

At the time I was in Spain - my husband having just retired - and I was looking for
other patchwork friends. I found a little English group led by a woman called
Pearl Clarkson. We were about 5 or 6 including Sue Hampton. We met at La Cala
in her house and workshop. However, she sold up in Spain and and went to live in
France for a short time and is now back in England.

Before she left she made sure to find a worth successor - she sure did in finding
Bobby Lines (Turley). Bobby took over and increased our membership and gave
the group a proper structure - we needed bigger venues by then such as the Club
Naranja. The Quilters del Sol was born and the present team took over. The rest,
as they say, is history.

Francoise
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Two re-covered antique chairs done in needlepoint. The design on the chair on
the left had to be re-sized to suit the dimensions of both the chair back and the
seat.

First quilt - traditional Grandmother’s Flower Garden

Hand quilted wholecloth quilt

I think you’ll all agree that we have a very talented member in Francoise!
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Useful Information

Know about Needles

Having the right sewing machine needle helps stitch evenly, prevents snags, unwanted
gathering or visible needle holes etc. Blunt needles can cause all sorts of stitch problems
from snagged fabric to skipped or uneven stitches. Wendy Gardiner shares her tips on
choosing and using needles

Machine needles have a flattened shank on one side which is used to ensure correct
insertion of the needle. Generally the flat part is faced to the back of the machine (check
your users manual). Insert it as far as possible and hand tighten the retaining screw. Then
use the screw driver tool to tighten it another turn or two – this is very important because
otherwise it may work loose as you sew and bend or break.

T0P TIPS

Use a new needle with every new project, or change it every 8 hours of sewing.
Make sure you insert the needle as far as possible, with flat part of shank towards back of

sewing machine, and then tighten it with the screwdriver tool provided (which will prevent
it working loose as you stitch).

European sizes re 60-120,American sizes range from 9-20. Needle packs are usually
numbered with both - the larger the number, the larger/stronger the needle.

Use a needle size appropriate for the fabric or number of layers. Generally small size
(lower number) needles are for lightweight fabrics and larger size for heavyweight or
multi-layers.

Keep a pack of mixed size universal needles in the workbox so you are ready to start
whatever project you are working on. Universal needles are suitable for most woven fabrics,
synthetics and knits.

Trouble shooting

If the machine sounds a bit clunky, change the needle, it might be because it is blunt.
If the needle breaks without apparent justification, try a larger size as it may not be

robust enough for thick or multi-layers of fabric.
If the seam pulls up and gathers or leaves little holes as you sew, the needle may be too

large, try a smaller size.
If Stitches skip, change the needle, it is probably blunt.
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In addition to general purpose universal needles, there is a whole host of specialist needles
with different size and shape tips to sew denim, stretch fabrics, machine embroidery or
leathers.

Sharps –also known as microfiber needles, these have sharp tips and are ideal for sewing
silks, microfiber fabrics and densely woven fabrics, for top-stitching and sewing buttonholes.

Quilting – these generally have a longer sharper point, to pierce layers of fabric and wadding
easily whilst maintaining a straight stitch.

Ball point – these have rounded tips designed for sewing, stretch knits, velvets and fleece.

Stretch –these have a specially designed 'scarf' to help stitch two-way stretch fabrics such as
lingerie or swimwear.

Jeans –a robust, larger size needle suitable for any type of heavy, dense fabric such as
canvas, upholstery fabric and of course denim.

Embroidery – the larger eye, sometimes with special coating makes these suitable for
machine embroidery – which is generally a highly concentrated amount of stitching

Leather – this has a chisel point to help penetrate real leather and suede.

Twin – one shank, two needles, which will stitch two parallel rows of stitching in one pass.
Great for decorative heirloom, stitching or topstitching, the gap between the needles can
vary from approximately 1.6 – 6mm. Twin needles are also available as ball point, universal,
stretch and embroidery needles.

Wing – these have wide wings on the shaft that are meant to leave little needle holes in the
fabric as they stitch.

Klasse

Klasse sewing machine needles are of the highest quality. Manufacured from German wire
using German technology. All Klasse machine needles are stamped with the needle type and
size in metric and imperial. Visit www.klasse.com for more information and the correct
needle selection.
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Recent Events

Talk by Veronica

Veronica’s Landscapes

As soon as my friend Veronica had booked her latest trip from Cork, and I had
realised she was coming on a “Patchwork Day”, I asked her if she would give a
small chat about the Landscape Quilts that she has been making.

She said yes, in a weak moment, with visions of lunch at the beach and wine in
the sunshine as a reward!

She arrived about 10am on Wednesday 14th October and by 12 o’clock she was
showing us some samples and photos of her work and going through the method
that she uses. Most of the scenes are based around where she lives, overlooking
Cork Harbour and she was unable to bring all her samples as they were in an
exhibition in the village and she had sold quite a few of them.

She showed us about working on a base fabric with a rough design drawn in, and
building up the layers from the sky down to the foreground. Once the main
strips were machined down, she does quite a lot of quilting and embellishing
before the piece is complete. This gave a really interesting effect and many of us
went away to search our stashes for suitable sky and sea material!

Thanks to Veronica for a really inspiring chat, I can see some Mediterranean
seascapes appearing at our “show and tell” sessions.

Fiona
And yes she did get her lunch at the beach!!

See the next page for some pictures of Veronica’s landscapes.
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October Workshop - Linus Day

I thoroughly enjoyed the day I spent with the patchwork group and thanks to
Lindsay's patient tutoring, managed to produce a block to contribute to the far
more professional display done by the whole group. What an amazing result and
all to go towards such a good cause.

The various bags that had been made by the ladies gave me lots of inspiration for
other projects too although I think it might be a long time before I reach that
professional standard! I fully intend to put all the equipment and a beginners
book on my Christmas present list so I can start a potential new
hobby. Although I have done dressmaking and I had watched my mother doing
patchwork by hand for many years, this was quite different and fascinating to
learn all the different techniques involved.

Thank you very much to the group for making me feel so welcome and I look
forward to maybe coming again in the future.

Carol Silverton
See next page for photos of the day.




